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A word from Board President David Schowalter 
 

hanks to all who participated in our annual appeal. This past year was a good one for the 

Foundation with 294 contributions totaling over $110,000!  These funds supported 3 full-time 

campers and 22 half-session campers, representing ten states and the District of Columbia.  

Individual awards ranged from $500 to $6,900.   
 

This year, the Board of Directors asked George “Biff” Sutcliffe to take on the reins as Executive 

Director.  Over the last fifty years, generations of alumni have witnessed Biff’s can-do mentality and 

contributions as a counselor and handyman.  The Board feels he is an excellent fit for advancing the 

Foundation’s data management and outreach activities, particularly engaging younger alums.   
 

We are also delighted that Henry Damon will be staying on as Campership Administrator, where he 

will be leading efforts at bringing in a diverse group of campers who are a good fit for Deerwood and 

who need financial assistance.  Henry has served the Foundation admirably as a board member and 

Executive Director, and he will now be ensuring continued success of its central mission. 
 

In the following pages, you will read about all that has been happening this past year with fundraising 

and providing a wonderful summer for 25 young men at Camp Deerwood.  Enjoy the pictures and 

reminisce.  Many thanks for giving the Deerwood experience to so many deserving boys!  

  

 

T 



Notes from Executive Director Biff Sutcliffe 
 

Camp Deerwood is now in its third generation of family leadership and keeps getting better all the time – without 

appearing to change!  (Except for a few innovations.)  I am thrilled to be leading outreach and data efforts of the 

Deerwood Foundation.  Below are some updates regarding both the Foundation and Deerwood alumni, in general.  
 

•  We are moving into the 21st Century–methodically.  You can now join us on Instagram (deerwoodfoundation.org) and on 

Facebook (DeerwoodFoundation).  Visit and see recent and old photos of summers on Squam Lake and trips to the mountains 

and rivers to our north. If you have photos that you would like to share on Instagram, send them to 

deerwoodfoundationsocial@gmail.com  We are updating and improving our website –www.DeerwoodFoundation.org – 

as well. 

 

•  In our move to more “high-tech” office practices we are working hard to reduce paper use and mailing costs.  Some of you 

have already requested email-only newsletters. If this is also your preference, please email me so I can include your email in 

our data base, for which I’m updating and coordinating thousands of entries.  You can help by sending your email and mailing 

address to me at BiffSutcliffe@gmail.com, with Deerwood Foundation in the subject line.  Thanks! 

 

•  Camp Deerwood has started the planning stages of Deerwood’s 75th Summer Celebration and marking The Foundation’s 25th 

year. While details of the weekend’s events are still in the formative stages, the dates are set:   

Labor Day weekend of 2019: August 31 – September 2nd 

    You’ll be receiving an official “Save The Date” invitation to a special weekend of celebrations. Join us!   

 

•  Funds for camper scholarships are covered each year by the donations of nearly 300 families and several foundations.  We 

hope to continue to provide this level of scholarship awards every year. If you’re considering a gift, please use the enclosed 

pledge card or go to the donations section of our website. 

 

•  Lastly, do reach out and tell former campers and counselors about the Deerwood Foundation and our website, where they’ll see 

that life on Squam Lake is still as magical as it was back almost 75 summers ago!   

 

Ed Strapp and his fundraising swims from Camp Asquam to Camp Deerwood 
 

Ed Strapp (Counselor 1992–1997) and his family now live on the site of the former girls’ camp, Camp Asquam, near Sturtevant 

Bay.  For the past two summers, Ed has made the long-distance swim from his waterfront to Deerwood’s tower.  He has asked for 

sponsors to support the Deerwood Foundation.  Unfortunately for all of us at Camp Deerwood, the day of his swim is also the day 

that our campers are being picked up and we are racing to convert Camp Deerwood to Singing Eagle Lodge.  As result we have 

missed his triumphant finish each year but we are very appreciative of his efforts to raise awareness of the Foundation and for the 

funds he has raised over the last two years - 2016 brought in more than $1,400!  He plans on repeating the swim in 2018 and is 

hoping he can get some alumni to join him!  He’s looking at the July 4th weekend as the date.  Check the website by logging into 

www.DeerwoodFoundation.org and clicking the Asquam to Deerwood Swim button.   

Thank you, Ed, for your enthusiasm—and endurance!  

 

Fund Raising While Shopping 

 
If you shop at Amazon, consider joining Amazon Smile.  Why? You can name The Deerwood Foundation Inc. as the recipient of 

0.5% of each of your qualifying purchases. There is no cost to you, it’s easy to sign up, and you don’t even need to set up a new 

account! It’s as simple as signing up and using the AmazonSmile link to shop.  Read about it and enroll at: https://org.amazon.com   

 

 

mailto:deerwoodfoundationsocial@gmail.com
https://org.amazon.com/




Annual Fund 
 

Donations from July 1, 2016 through June 30, 2017 are listed below.  We sincerely hope that we have not 

missed anyone.  If we have, please know that we are terribly sorry and wish to be corrected.  

 
Donors Who Contributed at or above the Squam Lake Club Level of $5,000 

 
Anonymous 

Susan and Scott Davidson 

Dr. James Freeman 

 

Cosby Hall 

Widgeon Point Charitable Fund 

 

Donors Who Contributed at or above the Big Buck Club Level of $1,500 
 

Shelia Boyle 

Don Brown 

Robert Calhoun 

William Gill 

Philip Harrison 

Mathieson Foundation 

Andy & Ann Mathieson 

Bill Maynard 

John McCormick 

 

Neel Foundation 

Denny & Margie O’Brien 

Jim & Patty Rouse 

Foundation 

 

John Scott 

Graham Shafer 

Hugh & Deborah Sloan Jr 

Vose Foundation 

 

Donors Who Contributed at or above the Alumni Donor Level of $1,000 

 

Auchincloss Family Fund 

Campbell Foundation 

W.P. Carey Foundation 

Lulu & Thad Davis 

Bob & Diana Harding 

Kathy Harvey 

Dan Ragsdale 

Adam & Rachael Ramsey 

Mike & Virginia Ranger 

George Rich Foundation 

Jeffrey Seymour 

Lawrence & Mary Stiffler 

Biff & Jannine Sutcliffe 

Kent & Angelina Sutcliffe 

Len & Heather Thomsen 

Peter Waxter 

Van Wolf 

Chris & Amanda 

vonRumohr 

Carl & Sally vonRumohr

 

Donors in all other categories:
Stewart Ackerly 

Deborah & George Adams 

Charles & Elizabeth Albert 

Gretchen Andersen 

Francis & Helen Andersen  

Clifford Ayers 

Bruce Barclay 

Jeff & Beth Barclay 

Andrew Bartlett 

Palmer & Anne Bell 

Whitford Bond 

Roger & Elizabeth Borghesani 

JB Boynton 

Walter Brewster 

Andrew Brewster 

Ted & Sharon Brown 

Deems & Jill Buell 

Jim & Rita Burgener 

Callahan Family 

J. Tyler Campbell 

Ryan Carey 

Brownie Carson 

Wally Carson 

Charles & Mary Cole 

William & Angela Corley 

William Crawford 

Gus Crothers 

Ralph DeGroff 

Edward Dell 

Michael Denly 

Robert & Margaret Dennis 

Scott Doty 

Joseph Duffey 

Scott duPont 

Anne Duvall 

Drum Eaton 

Kathleen Elcock 

Rhonda Elcock 

Georgene Fabian 

Nicholas Feakins 

Donald & Lorraine Flanders 

John Foster 

George & Rebecca Gaffney 

Jennifer Gafford 

David Gallagher 

Peter Gambee 

Cynthia & Mike Gengras 

James Gillies 

Harry Goetz 

Chris & Martha Grant 

Nicholas Grant 

William Graves 

Catherine Gray 

Edmund Green 

Willard Greenwald IV 

David & Patricia Gregg 

Carol & Chip Haigh 

Sheila Halligan 

Mike Hansen 

Bill Hardy 

George Hardy 

B. Neal Harris 

Susie & John Harrison 

Stephen & Donna Haselton 

Chris & Susan Herrick 

Margaret Hoffberger 

Marc & Janet Hoffman 

Greg Hoffman 

Robert Hopkins Jr. 

John & Elizabeth Horsley IV 

Thomas Horst 

Richard & Jane Howe 

Robert & Kara Ihle Jr. 

Raymond & Dorothy Ix, Jr 

Eila Johnson 

Timothy Johnston 

Andrew Jones 

Courtney Kamins 

Steve Kamp 

Mark Kaufman 

Henry Kegan 

Chris & Brenda Keith 

Keith Campbell Foundation 

Matthew Kimerer 

Louis Koerber 

Jeffrey & Mary Kroll 

Ken Krongard 

Bill & Linda Lee 

Vince & Josephine Lemken 

Rick & Katherine Lesch 

Mark Lindblom 

Keith Lister 

Tim & Wendy Lister 

Bob Little 

John & Margaret Loftus 

Eric & Carol Lusty 

Thomas Maddux 

David McCleary 

Barbara McCleary 

Ted McKeldin Jr. 

Debra & Patrick Merino 

Denise & Frederick Miflin 

Jim & Susan Morris 

Alexander Mott 

Tod & Galen Mott 

Thomas Murdough 

Conor Murphy 

Tam & Lauren Murray 

Haiime & Junko Nanahara 

Kim Nash-Goetz 

Ann Ota 

David & Margaret Owens 

Robert Pasco 

Craig Payne 

Michael Perlis 

Peter McCormick 

Murray Peyton 

Alfred & Ellen Pierce 

Katherine Pisano 

Shawn Pistor 

William Prentice 

David Ragsdale 

John Rector 



 

 

 

Donors Continued 
 

Allan Reeder 

Charles Reigeluth 

George Reynolds 

Sam Riehl 

Tom & Melissa Riehl  

Jennifer Robson  

John & Anne Rollins 

Michelle & John Rutledge 

Mamie & Louis Sarkes 

William & Kimberly Scholtz 

Dave & Beckley Schowalter  

Peter & Elizabeth Schryver 

Linda & Steven Scott 

Lori Seuch 

David Shertzer 

Mary & John Sieber 

Singing Eagle Lodge 

John & Nancy Sivright 

Peter Sloan 

John & Victoria Smart 

Andy Smith 

Robert & Susan Smith 

Deirde Smith 

Henry Smyth 

Susan Sokol 

David Sontheimeir 

Morgan Stepp 

Susan Stevens 

Anne & Eric Strapp 

Elizabeth Sullivan 

Catherine Sullivan 

Ted Sullivan & Faith Taylor 

Jeff Thomsen 

Roszel Thomsen 

Laurie & Peter Thomsen 

Dan Thomsen 

Jeffrey Townes 

Stephen B. Townes 

Ray & Caroline Tripp III 

Dick & Monica Tucker 

Charles Turner 

Frank & Francis Turner 

Pankai & Marianne Uppal 

Charles & Jane Walcott 

Elliot & Jessica Walsh 

Craig & Lindsay Warnke 

Thomas & Colleen White 

John & Anne Whiting 

Edward Wight 

Debbie Wiley 

Wayne Wilkins 

Elyse Wilson 

G. Van & Ann Wolf, Jr. 

Mary Woodbridge 

William Zimmerman 

Stephen & Wendy Zinn 

 

 

 
 

Mid-winter at the Bathhouse 



Deerwood Foundation Experience From This Summer 

A young friend could have attended a camp for ten days close to his city this past summer.  Yes, he could 
have learned to swim and try his hand at archery there but the closest he would have gotten to the 
experience of forging iron would have been roasting marshmallows in a camp fire.  My family wanted 
more for him.  We wanted the unrelenting beauty and experiences of Deerwood. 

We learned about the Foundation through Henry and Lorne.  Could our young friend qualify for a 
Foundation grant?  We risked suggesting Deerwood to the boy's mother who, after looking at the 
website, told us she liked that Deerwood "has lots of nature".   

The abundant generosity of the Deerwood Foundation, coupled with the patient and courteous help that 
Lorne and Henry gave the boy's mother as they worked together through the application process, 
allowed a fine young man to stretch and grow in more ways than he -- or we -- could have imagined! 

For a boy who previously had climbed nothing taller than Rattlesnake, to climb Jefferson and Washington 
is priceless.  For him to try riflery and badminton, be challenged in archery and swimming, with the 
careful attention of excellent counselors, and to learn what fun a musical can be, is priceless. 

But, of course, it does come with a price.  And for the Deerwood Foundation to cover the lion's share of 
the boy's Deerwood experience (minus a nominal contribution from the family) resulted in a life-
changing experience for a sincerely grateful young man. 
 

Grateful Patrons of a Deerwood Foundation Camper 2017 
 

Deerwood Foundation Experience From Summers A While Ago 

I’ve only previously shared this story with my wife. When I was an 8-year-old in Sheraton in 1996, I 
caught a bat. Specifically, a Little Brown Bat. I knew this because I was a solitary, nature-obsessed 8-year-
old. He was sick, clearly not taking flight any time soon. I left him with some bugs I knocked out of 
spider webs around the boathouse and promised to come back. He had passed away by the time I 
returned. I buried him in a jar under Sheraton and never disturbed that dirt again until after restorations 
to the cabin years later. I like to picture Biff with a shovel being surprised to dig up this treasure, but it’s 
more likely that one of the Hall brothers, Rich brothers, or Ibarra brothers watching over Sheraton that 
summer was wise to my memorial service and kindly never embarrassed me with the retelling.  

I came to Deerwood while big changes were happening at home. Only years later did I learn of the 
Deerwood Foundation through the generosity of early donors who made me among the first, possibly the 
very first, to be able to proudly follow my big brother to Camp when my family wasn’t in a position to 
send me. I was never a shoe-in for Happiest Camper, most likely in that summer of ’96 to be found 
flipping rocks in moosewood groves looking for big bugs and salamanders. For me, it was really an 
enduring friendship made through collusion in pranks on Moon Island that marked a turning point in 
my life at Camp and beyond. Though still oddly interested in bats, I at least went out for the play and 
brought home a couple banners to pin on my wall. Lasting friendships were forged that summer.  

We all cherish those friends - counselors and peers alike – with whom we endured the challenges of 
Camp and that laid a foundation for how we would conduct ourselves, and the stories we'd tell, until the 
next summer. Riverside ice cream after grueling trips, first candles snuffed on the range, nailing the high 
notes to Goodnight Dear Deerwood, right along with the deepest pangs of homesickness and gut-
wrenching losses to the Blues.  

No encounter is more fun for me today than a Deerwood alumnus, of any vintage, with whom to share 
memories of Squam and possibly engage in some contest of our campcraft skills. To those who 
contributed to the Foundation’s mission in its early days, I remain forever grateful. To those recalling 
your own time at Camp, consider the Deerwood experiences, friendships, and lessons that have likely 
enriched your life as well.  

A Foundation camper from 1996 



 
 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
Please consider a gift to the Foundation. It will help a boy attend camp this summer. 
 
Name (print)          

❑ $50 (Ritz) 

❑ $100 (Waldorf) 

Address (print)          ❑ $250 (Toots Shor) 

❑ $500 (Ty) 

_________________________________________________________ ❑ $1,000 (Alumni) 

❑ $1,500 (Big Buck Club) 

Phone number_______________________________________________  ❑ $5,000 (Squam Lake Club) 

          ❑ other    

Email________________________________________________________  
 

Please return to: The Deerwood Foundation, c/o Biff Sutcliffe, PO Box 78, Holderness, NH 03245 
Or give online, using the link on our website: www.deerwoodfoundation.org 
 
The Deerwood Foundation is a registered 501(C)(3) and gifts are tax deductible to the extent of the law. 

 

http://www.deerwoodfoundation.org/


 
The Deerwood Foundation 

PO Box 78 

Holderness, New Hampshire 03245 

 

BiffSutcliffe@gmail.com 

603-707-0349 

www.DeerwoodFoundation.org 

https://www.instagram.com/deerwoodfoundation 

https://www.facebook.com/DeerwoodFoundation 
Board Members: 
Stewart Ackerly 

Tim Caffrey 

Bob Calhoun 

Tod Campbell 

Damien Davis 

Cosby Hall 

Phil Harrison 

Henry Kegan 

Bill Lee 

Andy Mathieson 

Denny O’Brien 

Tom Riehl - Treasurer 

Dave Schowalter- President 

Graham Shafer 

Jim Vose - Secretary 

Henry Damon: Campership Administrator 

Len Thomsen – Honorary Director 

George “Biff” Sutcliffe – Executive Director 

 

http://www.deerwoodfoundation.org/
https://www.instagram.com/deerwoodfoundation

